
Please submit your Chapter's upcoming
events to rgcnews@outlook.com.

Howdy RGC! I hope that this message finds you, your family, and
your chapter in the best of health in this riding season. First of all, I
would like to thank you all for the continued opportunity to serve as
your Chairman. The Conference
Board continues to evolve and excel
to ensure that our conference
remains up-to-date with the
organization. Your commitment to
your respective chapters, and this
conference, truly makes the Blue
Knights a great organization to be a
part of. So, I thank you for your
continued support.

It was great seeing everyone at the
conference in April. I was afforded
the opportunity to get reacquainted
with old friends as well as new
friends! Though the weather played a part in Galveston, nonetheless,
I trust that everyone had a great time. Thank you to Texas 7, and
Texas 31, for their hospitality and hard work to host a great
conference. For those that still do not know, we have a new chapter
in our mists, Texas 47, out of Shiner, Texas!!

Communication is key to ensure the success of our conference. I am
happy to report that the corporate email issue has significantly
dropped. There are still a few chapters that need to come online but
for the most part, we are doing very well in that department. If you
are unsure as to how to access the corporate email account or are
having issues with passwords, please contact the International
Webmaster at webmaster@blueknights.org Remember to include



your chapter title and number so that the Webmaster knows exactly
what to work on. Here is the webpage to access the corporate email
account: email.blueknights.org. Your username is your chapter (e.g.
tx15@blueknights.org ). Please let us know if any other issues arise.

The Conference shooting team continues to represent the
organization at various matches across the country. I will be
attending the International convention and will be competing at the
sanctioned shooting competition there. The team has expanded
across five conferences already and continues to grow steadily.

Should you find yourself in South Texas for any reason, feel free to
give me a call anytime! I am always available for any concerns you
may have. May your leather be soft, your fuel tanks topped off, and
your destination be unknown because, in the end, it’s not about the
destination, it’s about the ride!

Ride With Pride!

Honor First!

Anthony Cabrera
RGC Chairman

HHello fellow Brother and Sister Blue Knights! I would like to
start off by saying thank you for allowing me to serve as
your RGC Secretary. My name is Jose “Joker” Torres, but

you can call me Joey. I was initially a
member of Texas XLII, since 2010,
where I served and performed
several duties within the chapter. As
a member of Texas XLII, I held the
offices of Director, Road Captain,
Secretary, Vice President and
President. I am currently a member
of Texas II.

I was born and raised in Brownsville,
Texas. Some of you might refer to it
as the armpit of Texas. My wife of
16 years and I have 5 wonderful boys.

If you're wondering if we had a television, the answer is yes, but we
also had free cable…lol. I was a Brownsville Police Department
Explorer when I was in high school, and I was fortunate to be the
first Explorer to receive the Post Explorer of the Year award, in
1994. In 1996, I was hired by the Brownsville I.S.D. Police/Security
Dept. as a Security Officer. While working there, I was assigned to
our Communications Department, Bicycle Division, and Traffic



Department. In 2004, I was hired by the Department of Homeland
Security as a U.S. Customs and Border Protection Officer. During my
tenure, I have served in several extra duties such as: Explorer
Advisor, Honor Guard, etc. My wife and I have had the honor and
pleasure of meeting and making GREAT friends in the time we have
been members. The Blue Knights, to me, is more than just a club, it
is a family.

I look forward to serving you all as your RGC Secretary. I am very
excited to be a part of our future, and am ready to go forward to
make RGC better and larger. I am only a phone call away if I may
ever be of assistance to you.

Ride With Pride
Jose A. "Joker" Torres

RGC Secretary

WWhat an honor to be addressing you as the new RGC
Treasurer. Just to introduce myself, I am the current
President of Texas XLVI, Rowlett, TX. Blue Knights

Texas XLVI formed in April 2013. We
are a very active chapter and we ride
every chance we get, and if the weather
cooperates. I’m sure that at some point
we will be saying we need rain, but for
the most part we could use a break in
the rain so we can enjoy riding.

Although I ran unopposed for the
position of RGC Treasurer, I take the
position very seriously and I will work
hard to accurately keep and report
account information.

RGC 2016 has come and gone and we are now looking forward to
RGC 2017, in San Antonio next May, hosted by Texas XII, Helotes,
Texas. It was great seeing everyone during RGC 2016 in Galveston
this year. Our funds look good. Hope to see everyone on the road
soon.

Ride with Pride

Rick Caillet
RGC Treasurer



DDear Fellow Knights: It was not until my days at the
Episcopal Theological Seminary of the Southwest, in
Austin, that I had any real appreciation of history, except

that of Texas. Texas held my interest because it was somewhat of a
family religion, being seventh generation Texan. During college, I
found history text books to be the best sleep aid ever. History put
me to sleep, every time. Seminary changed all that. I came to realize
that it is important to know history in order to understand who you
are and where you are going. That idea re-surfaced while preparing
this offering for the RGC Newsletter. The question of what it means
to be a "Knight", historically speaking, came to mind.

According to most sources, a Knight was one who was appointed by
a noble to fight for the well-being of the realm. The Knights of old
were not mere archers, foot-soldiers or standard bearers; they were
highly skilled horsemen who were valued in battle as the best of
warriors. At the same time, Knights were expected to live the virtues
of chivalry: faith, hope, charity, justice, strength, moderation and
loyalty. I think that these same virtues are present in what it means to
be a Blue Knight. Before you decide that this is too lofty, think about
it; highly skilled in battle, valued as the best of warriors, and living
out the virtues of chivalry in a modern sense. I do not think that is
over-stated. Members of the public, who have a fairly clear picture of
what law enforcement does, understand these things.

When we were in Galveston, for RGC, there was a middle-aged
couple in an elevator with my wife and me. The lady looked a bit
worried and moved toward the corner of the elevator, behind her
husband. After all, leather vests, chains, and jeans can only mean
motorcycle hoodlums, right? I told them that they would be seeing a
large number of us in the motel over the next few days. I do not
think they were happy to hear that. Then I said that everyone they
would see was in law enforcement. The lady's entire affect changed,
she relaxed and told me that she had never felt so safe. The Knights
were in town! No need to worry.

It makes me proud to wear the title, "Blue Knight". That lady in
Galveston said it well, not so much in words, but by attitude. We still
represent the best of those who protect and serve. I think it is
important to be reminded that there are those who consider LEO's
to be modern day Knights. Isn't it great to be able to have such a
brotherhood, those who also love to ride the modern day (steel)
warhorse? Celebrate and be proud. That is who you are.

Ride with Pride,

Paul "Chappy" Worley
RGC Chaplain



TThis is YOUR Newsletter! I’d love to see contributions from
each chapter in the RGC, but that’s a big ask – with jobs,
families, and motorcycles [not necessarily in that order],

commitments fill most of our free time. I know there is real talent
out there – writers, photographers, poets, and other artists. Do you
have a great story that no one outside of your Chapter has heard?
You might even embellish, just a bit! [Maybe change a few names…
you know why.]

Content depends on you - I am responsible for the layout. Let me
know what you think, and any ideas you have for improvement. As
Editor, I may also make grammar, spelling, crops, and other style
changes, but I promise to do my best to protect the essence of your
submittal.

I am asking each chapter to send me a copy of their patch artwork
[the original, high quality image file, if possible] so I can display these
in future issues. If you want your Chapter's contact information,
listed, please also send that.

Please submit all content at least two-weeks prior to the start of each
quarter – early is better than late - to rgcnews@outlook.com.

Thanks, and... Ride with Pride.

Steven Epstein
RGC Newsletter Editor

BBy now, most are aware of Anthony Cabrera's efforts,
representing TX XV, to have a Blue Knights Int'l LEMC
Texas specialty license plate approved. Here's the latest from

Anthony:

I received an email just a little bit
ago from the specialty plate
division of the Texas DMV that
the board has approved the new
design! This is the final step before
our plates can be made! Attached

in the photo is the email that I received today but one hurtle remains.

The DMV requires an $8000 refundable fee to get the plates going. So I am
asking any chapter that can help with a temporary donation to help offset the
cost, our chapter treasurer will keep an active list so when TXDOT refunds the
fee, every chapter will get their money back. No money will be lost.



"As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor
and pride to promote motorcycling and

motorcycle safety by being an example of the
safe use, operation and enjoyment of

motorcycles. I will work at all times to improve
the relationship between the motorcycling law
enforcement community and the general public.
The fraternal spirit will always guide me in

relating to other Blue Knights."



Chapter e-mail addresses are in the form of
[ST]+[NUM]@blueknights.org. E.g., ARII can be reached
at AR2@blueknights.org.



WWell, the 2016 RGC has come and gone. On behalf of Texas VII and the members of Texas XXXI, we
wish to extend our deepest appreciation to all that were able to attend, with a special “thank you” to all
the International

Officers that were in attendance.
We did our best to set the bar
high, not only for ourselves, but a
challenge to future hosting
chapters. We are happy to
announce that we had “333”
registered attendees. Even though
the weather was “iffy” at times, all
rides went well, with no serious
mishaps. Congratulations to Jim
Borza (International Board of
Governors Secretary), as the
winner of the Motorcycle Skills
Competition! With the support
of our many contributors and
sponsors we were able to give-
away close to $6,000 in “door
prizes” and raffle items. We had
the opportunity to welcome a
brand new chapter (Texas 47) into
the Rio Grande Conference, with

a “toast” with their President, Zachary
Kramer. Hopefully, we provided at
least one smile to each of our
attendees, at some point of the
conference. We look forward to
seeing a great representation of the
Rio Grande Conference at the
International convention, not to
mention being able to enjoy the hard
work of our 2017 RGC host, Texas
XII.

"Ride with Pride!"

Roger D. Byars
President, Texas XXXI

Blue Knights Intl. LEMC
713-344-8147

www.blueknightstx31.org
P.O. Box 16685

Galveston, TX 77552



SSince the be-ginning of the year, Blue Knights TX XXXV have been active in paying our respects to our
Fallen Brothers.

A long time local
San Angelo resident
and event organizer
passed away after a
long battle with
cancer. Blue Knights
TX XXXV attended
a fundraiser for the
Brian Daniels
Family, and donated
$500.00. We were
also able to
volunteer our time
providing security.
The event raised a
little over
$100,000.00.

Well it’s official, the
3rd Annual Jaime
Padron Memorial

Ironbutt Run has
concluded. This year
showed the largest
number of participants
- total being 25 riders.
All riders, with the
exception of 2,
completed the run. The
2 riders that did not
experienced mechanical
issues with their
motorcycles. This year’s
event raised
approximately
$3,000.00 to be
donated to the Padron
Scholarship.

As the Blue Knights
Texas XXXV Chapter
President, I would like
to extend a personal
thanks to the individual



riders, the respective rider
sponsors, and the Padron
family. This event is a group
effort and would not be a
success without everyone's
participation. Mark your
calendars, next year’s event will
be either the 1st, or the 8th of
April, 2017.

On 09 Apr, 2016, the Blue
Knights TX XXXV attended
the Lakeview Little League
opening day
festival/fundraiser. Even
though the event was
hampered by rain, we provided
pork loin sandwiches to the
crowd for a donation. A total
of $540.00 was raised and
donated to the Little League
Association to assist with
operating expenses.

On 30 Apr, 2016, members of the
Blue Knights traveled to Abilene,
Texas to participate in the Boss
Memorial Run, and to support the
Survivors of the Fallen Officers,
Never Forget the Fallen. Pictured in
the center is the Surviving Spouse
Donna Davis.

Members of the Blue Knights Texas
XXXV had the honor to attend the
15th Annual Ride for the Fallen, along
with flying the POMF in honor of
Fallen Sgt. Korby Kennedy. This event
has been an annual event attended by
TX XXXV for the last eight years.
NEVER FORGET A FALLEN
HERO!!

For the year we have attended 24
various rides, averaging 251 miles per
ride with a total of 6017 miles ridden.

Brian C. Bylsma, President
Blue Knights TX XXXV

(San Angelo)



GGreetings from Rowlett Chapter XLVI. Wow! Here we
are in the second quarter of the year. I don’t know
about the rest of the chapters, but this has, and

continues to be one of the rainiest seasons I can remember.
We have, however, been able to get out and about starting
with the month of April, when several members attended the
Medal of Honor Parade in Gainesville. This is an annual
event and, if you have never attended, this should be on your
bucket list. They really go all out to honor our past and
present soldiers.

We also had several members
attend the RGC Conference in
Galveston, this year. We had to
leave a day early to avoid the
flooding and storm that came
in on that Sunday. It was a
good conference and we all
had a really good time.

In May, our very own member
Barry Morris (Bear) rode a
Bicycle, not a bike, in the
Police Unity Tour [From the
Sept. 11 Memorial in NYC, to
the National Law Enforcement
Officers' Memorial and
Museum in Washington, D.C.].
Barry has been a part of this



for several years. He came back with
a slideshow that would make you
misty eyed and so very proud to be a
part of the Law Enforcement
family. A large amount of money is
raised on this ride and goes to the
fallen officers’ families.

Also in May, our chapter had the
honor of sponsoring a “Ride for
Vets”. Our Brian Wilburn had a
vision and, in less than 6 weeks, he
made that vision into a reality. The
Ride included the Mayor of Rowlett

riding with us. This ride was on Memorial Day Weekend
and we had such a fantastic turnout. This first annual Ride
raised over $1,200.00. The money raised will go to the
homeless and needy vets in Rowlett. We received great
coverage from the Dallas Morning News as well as the local
news of Rowlett.

In June, several members rode in the Peak to Peak Poker
Run, that took riders from Queen Wilhelmina Lodge to
Mount Magazine Lodge in Arkansas; a very scenic run, and
fun was had by all who attended.

We closed out the month of June with our second tour of
meeting up and cleaning our "Adopt A Highway" 2-mile
spread, which we fondly call Project 548. Several members
showed up to clean up and it was done in record time.



That is all for this time around, so keep your wheels
on the road rolling.

Debbie Rule
Secretary, Blue Knights Rowlett Chapter XLVI










